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DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

[CFDA No. 84.326R]

Office of Special Education and
Rehabilitative Services; Office of
Special Education Programs; Notice
Inviting Applications for New Awards
for Fiscal Year (FY) 1999

AGENCY: Department of Education.
ACTION: Correction notice.

SUMMARY: On October 9, 1998, a notice
inviting applications for new awards
under the Technical Assistance to
Improve Services and Results for
Children with Disabilities program was
published in the Federal Register (63
FR 54546). The list of eligible applicants
stated that eligible applicants had to be
in Region I. The requirement should
state that eligible applicants serve
Region I. In addition, ‘‘for-profit
organizations’’ was inadvertently
omitted from the list of eligible
applicants for the Regional Resource
Center in Region I priority.

Note to Applicants: The notice
contained closing dates and other
information regarding the transmittal of
applications for the FY 1999
competition under the Technical
Assistance to Improve Services and
Results for Children with Disabilities
program authorized by IDEA, as

amended. This notice corrects the
Eligible Applicants section under this
priority by stating that eligible
applicants serve Region I as further
defined in the application notice and by
including ‘‘for-profit organizations’’ in
the listing of eligible applicants.
Potential applicants should consult the
statement of the final priority published
on October 9, 1998 (63 FR 54546) to
ascertain the substantive requirements
for their applications.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For
further information on this priority
contact Debra Sturdivant, U.S.
Department of Education, 600
Independence Avenue, SW, room 3317,
Switzer Building, Washington, DC
20202–2641. FAX: (202) 205–8717 (FAX
is the preferred method for requesting
information). Telephone: (202) 205–
8038. Internet:
DebralSturdivant@ed.gov Individuals
who use a telecommunications device
for the deaf (TDD) may call the TDD
number: (202) 205–8953.

Individuals with disabilities may
obtain a copy of this notice in an
alternate format (e.g. Braille, large print,
audiotape, or computer diskette) by
calling (202) 205–8113.

Electronic Access to This Document
Anyone may view this document, as

well as all other Department of

Education documents published in the
Federal Register, in text or portable
document format (pdf) on the World
Wide Web at either of the following
sites:

http://ocfo.ed.gov/fedreg.htm
http://www.ed.gov/news.html

To use the pdf you must have the Adobe
Acrobat Reader Program with Search,
which is available free at either of the
previous sites. If you have questions
about using the pdf, call the U.S.
Government Printing Office at (202)
512–1530 or, toll free at 1–888–293–
6498.

Anyone may also view these
documents in text copy only on an
electronic bulletin board of the
Department. Telephone: (202) 219–1511
or, toll free, 1–800–222–4922. The
documents are located under Option
G—Files/Announcements, Bulletins,
and Press Releases.

Note: The official version of a document is
the document published in the Federal
Register.

Dated: October 21, 1998.
Judith E. Heumann,
Assistant Secretary for Special Education and
Rehabilitative Services.
[FR Doc. 98–28658 Filed 10–26–98; 8:45 am]
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